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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
PROSED Intro. No: 599-A
Committee: Transportation  


	Title:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring that taxicabs be accessible to people with vision impairments.  


	Sponsors: Vacca, Arroyo, Brewer, Cabrera, Chin, Fidler, Gentile, Gonzalez, James, Koppell, Koslowitz, Mendez, Vann, Williams, Foster, Mark-Viverito, Garodnick, Barron, Jackson, Nelson, Rose, Levin, Lappin, Dromm and Rodriguez


	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would amend chapter five of title 19 of the Administrative Code of the city of New York, by adding a new section 19-538, to require that all taxicabs be accessible to people with visual impairments as of May 1, 2013.  Specifically, the bill would require all taxicabs to have information on how to contact the Taxi and Limousine Commission (TLC) in the same passenger compartment area and be in Braille and large print.  Payment technology in all taxicabs would have to have audio instruction so that those with visual impairments could pay unassisted, and the fare, and changes to the rate of fare, and any toll charges would have to be audibly announced.  To further aid those with visual impairments, the payment technology would have to be on the same side of the same passenger compartment area in all taxicabs.  The TLC would be permitted to set greater levels of accessibility for taxicabs than those required by this bill.

 

	Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately upon enactment.

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: 2013


	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY13
FY Succeeding

Effective FY14
Full Fiscal

Impact FY13
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues by the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:  The City will not incur any costs as a result of this legislation.  The costs to the taxi industry will be minimal as the current contracts for payment systems will expire in February and the new payment system hardware and software would be created in accordance with the new law. 


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs: N/A


	Source of Information:
NYC Council Finance Division
                                                NYC Council Human Resources and Infrastructure Division

	Estimate Prepared By:        Nathan Toth, Deputy Director

                                               Chima Obichere, Unit Head
History:  Introduced as Intro. 599 by the Council on June 14, 2011 and referred to the Committee on Transportation. A hearing was held and the legislation was laid over by the Committees on Transportation and Technology on September 19, 2012. Intro. 599 has been amended, and the amended version, Proposed Int. 599-A, will be considered by the Committee on Transportation on November 26, 2012. 

	

	

	

	

	

	



